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This is the fifth printed edition of the Christian Business Academy Review (CBAR), for which I have had the privilege to 
serve as editor. Sure, it comes with perks, like a free entrée at Qdoba after I’ve accumulated 3,000 loyalty points and a 
parking spot right next to the building when security is occupied with other matters, but the biggest perk of all is helping 
each edition come together into a final, tangible issue.

The purpose of the CBAR is to publish manuscripts that add to the body of knowledge, that incite thought, and that 
promote concerns relevant to Christian business education. It is intended to provide an outlet for faculty and adminis-
trators who have devoted their lives to the trade to share and to offer a voice that may not otherwise be heard. While I 
may not personally agree with every article, I think each deserves to be published and will always do what I can to help 
it reach this juncture.

This particular edition contains nine articles, and it is my hope that at least one or two of them will encourage you to 
think about something you may not otherwise have. It is my further hope that the next edition will contain a thought 
piece from you. For that to happen, you need to look for a hole in the body of knowledge surrounding Christian busi-
ness education and find a way to address it. Document what you’ve discovered, format it per the submission guidelines 
(no 300+ page diatribes), and submit it. From there, we can work together to put your thoughts into the next edition of 
CBAR for which I have the enviable privilege to serve as editor. I look forward to it.

Sincerely,


